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MARKET ANNOUNCEMENT 
- Receives driving school permit 

 
 

FBL has today received the official approval letter from the Land Transport Authority (LTA) to 

operate a driving school. This new business venture will complement the human resource business as 

potential recruiting companies from Japan require candidates to hold a driver’s license. Hence, all the 

Fijian students enrolled into the Japanese Language School who do not have a license will undergo 

driving lessons with FBL at the expense of their sponsor employers from Japan. 

 

In addition to this, FBL is looking to extend this service to its International students who wish to 

obtain a license in Fiji. Executive Chairman Mr Hiroshi Taniguchi said, “It is very expensive to obtain 

a license in Japan and we hope that this business venture will create an opportunity for our Japanese 

students to obtain a license in Fiji and convert this license to a Japanese license once they return. 

Having this driving school in-house allows us to directly schedule and plan our program to better suit 

our clients’ needs.” 

 

We hope that this new business venture will allow us to fully maximise our potential revenue from 

existing students and provide a wider option for our potential clients from the various international 

markets. As a result of this, FBL has hired a licensed driving school instructor and purchased two 

driving school vehicles that will be used for this. 

 

 

  
Waisale Iowane      Roqiqi Korodrau 

Executive Director       Company Secretary 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 


